
 

 
 
Event Name: Upper and Middle Onkaparinga River 
Time Message Issued: 09:15 
Date Message Issued: 29/09/2016 
 

 
 

FLOOD ADVICE MESSAGE 
 
The State Emergency Service advises that as a result of the recent and expected heavy rain, there is a 
potential for localised flooding along the Upper and Middle Onkaparinga River including Verdun, Woodside and 
Oakbank, which may threaten the safety of you and your family.  
 
SES advises that residents of these areas should ensure drains and gutters are clear and be aware that 
floodwaters may rise rapidly and are likely to be fast moving. You should never walk, ride or drive through 
floodwater or allow children to play in or near floodwater. 
 
If you live or work close to the Upper and Middle Onkaparinga River you need to monitor the latest weather 
forecast and warnings and be prepared should flooding develop. 
 
For SES assistance during floods phone 132 500. If the matter is life threatening call triple zero. 
 
More information will be provided by the SES and the Bureau of Meteorology as it becomes available. 
 
Repeating: the State Emergency Service advises that as a result of the recent heavy rain, there is a potential for 
localised flooding along the Upper and Middle Onkaparinga River including Verdun, Woodside and Oakbank, 
which may threaten the safety of you and your family.  
 
 
 
 


